MINUTES - APRIL 8, 2019

The Gilpin Township Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on
Monday, March 11, 2019, at 7:00 PM in the township municipal building. Roll call was as
follows: Linda Alworth - absent ; Dennis Rowe - present; Charles Stull - present; Kris Kulick -
present; Susan Brown - present; Sharon Long - present; Tim Miller - present.

VISITORS WRITTEN REQUESTS:

Bob George of 112 Newton Lane spoke about a problem with ATV riders running all
day nearly everyday they also ride on the road.

Francis Gray of 128 Mule Hollow Road wanted to know if we know of anything getting
done with Lovers Leap.

Lou Phillips is setting up a community committee to try to revitalize it he was looking for
the supervisors support in his community development cooperation program

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented the minutes from the previous meetings.
Dennis Rowe a motion to approve the minutes. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, read the financial report. Dennis Rowe made a motion
to approve the report. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented a bills to be paid list. Susan Brown made a
motion to pay the bills. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

At this time in the meeting the bids for materials were opened for materials. Dennis
Rowe made a motion to accept the bids of Bradigans, M&M, Allegheny Minerals, Heilman,

Stephenson and Slagle Trucking. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Tim Miller, Solicitor, presented his solicitor report. Charles Stull made a motion to
accept the report. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to remove from the table the hiring of part time police
officer. Dennis Rowe seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe made a motion to accept the bid of $5100 on the Explorer thru Municibid.
Susan Brown seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe made a motion to have the metal desk go to scrap since it received no bids.
Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe made a motion to remove the Hoffman Kennels dispute from the agenda as



this was Leechburg’s bill and not ours. Susan Brown seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe made a motion to remove from the table the discussion of the Quality of
Life ordinance. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe made a motion to allow any person to attend the Armstrong County
Convention on May 14™. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe made a motion to advertise for bids for paving to be opened at the May
meeting. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe made a motion to adopt the resolution for allowing the township to provide
for grants to help update the zoning ordinance. Susan Brown seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe made a motion to table the advertising for bids for rezoning. Susan Brown
seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe made a motion to accept applications for the GTVFD tax credit program.
Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Keith Lazaron, patrolman, read the police report at this time. Susan Brown made a
motion to approve the report. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Zoning Officer, read the zoning report. Susan Brown made a motion to
approve the report. Dennis Rowe seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to have the conditional use hearing on April 24, 2019 at 6:30
PM for Lisa Gregory. Dennis Rowe seconded. Motion carried.

Susan Brown read the dog report. Dennis Rowe made a motion to approve the dog report.
Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe read the road report. Kris Kulick made a motion to approve the report.
Susan Brown seconded. Motion carried.

VISITORS:
Chris Payne of 103 Booth Road spoke regarding a drain that crosses in front of his house.
Charles Stull made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Susan Brown seconded. Motion

carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:37 PM.

Sharon Long
Secretary Treasurer



MINUTES - MAY 13,2019

The Gilpin Township Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on
Monday, May 13, 2019, at 7:00 PM in the township municipal building. Roll call was as
follows: Linda Alworth - present ; Dennis Rowe - present; Charles Stull - present; Kris Kulick -
present; Susan Brown - present; Sharon Long - present; Tim Miller - present.

VISITORS WRITTEN REQUESTS:

Sam Teagarden of 234 Johnetta Road spoke about the garbage at the Munko property
located on Airport Road and the current conditions of Johnetta Road stating that it needs repairs.

Bob & Sandy George of 112 Newton Lane spoke regarding 4 wheeler complaints she
wants to know how they can shorten the time allowed she is concerned about the hours they are
being run.

Paul Trove of 478 Evergreen Road wanted to speak about drug activity taking place in
Georgetown.

Jim Martin of 271 Godfrey Road spoke about speeding taking place on Godfrey Road and
how new lines need to be painted on the road.

Mike Skinner of 506 Evergreen Road spoke about the suspected drug activity taking
place in Georgetown.

James Dunmire of 117 Castle Drive has been approached by a cell phone company to
have a cell phone tower installed on his property. He wanted to know if the township was
notified.

At this time in the meeting the supervisors opened bids for paving and seal coating in the
township. Dennis Rowe made a motion to award the seal coat bid to Russell Standard Corp.
Linda Alworth seconded. Motion carried.

Linda Alworth made a motion to award the paving bid to Derry Construction. Dennis
Rowe seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented the minutes from the previous meetings.
Susan Brown made a motion to approve the minutes. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, did not have a financial report. She will read a double
one next meeting.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented a bills to be paid list. Susan Brown made a
motion to pay the bills. Dennis Rowe seconded. Motion carried.



Dennis Rowe made a motion to have an executive session for litigation. Linda Alworth
seconded. Motion carried. Session was held at 7:40 PM. Meeting was called back to order at
7:58 PM with nothing to report.

Tim Miller, Solicitor, presented his solicitor report. Dennis Rowe made a motion to
accept the report. Linda Alworth seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to advertise for rezoning. Charles stated that we should put
it out for bids. Linda Alworth seconded. Dennis Rowe opposed. Motion carried.

Susan Brown made a motion to retable the request made by Dr. Phillips. Linda Alworth
seconded. Motion carried.

Linda Alworth made a motion to approve the conditional use permit for City Vape with
all the conditions included on permit by the Planning Commission. Susan Brown seconded.
Roll call vote was as follows: Dennis Rowe - no; Linda Alworth - yes; Charles Stull - yes; Kris
Kulick - no; Susan Brown - yes. Motion carried 3-2.

Charles Stull made a motion to table the proposed ATV ordinance. Susan Brown
seconded. Motion carried.

Keith Lazaron, patrolman, read the police report at this time. Linda Alworth made a
motion to approve the report. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Zoning Officer, read the zoning report. Susan Brown made a motion to
approve the report. Linda Alworth seconded. Motion carried.

Susan Brown read the dog report. Dennis Rowe made a motion to approve the dog report.
Linda Alworth seconded. Motion carried.

Dennis Rowe read the road report. Linda Alworth made a motion to approve the report.
Susan Brown seconded. Motion carried.

VISITORS:

Mike Skinner asked again what the supervisors are going to do with the drugs in
Georgetown, Thomas Akins also spoke up regarding the same issue.

Harold McKendree of 133 Ice Pond Road spoke regarding the same drug issue problem.
Doris Funkhouser of 485 Evergreen Road also spoke about the drugs

Marie Skinner said her son passed away from the drug problem she is concerned for her
grandchildren.



Jim Teeters of Shady Lane wanted to know can people contact the Attorney Generals
office regarding the drug problems.

Janice Cousins of 464 Evergreen Road wanted to know if there is their an ordinance for
tire retaining walls.

Sam Teagarden spoke again about the condition of Johnetta Road.
Dennis Rowe made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Linda Alworth seconded. Motion

carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:39 PM.

Sharon Long
Secretary Treasurer



